
 

 
 
 

 

The Shire will continue to provide bin collection and tip waste management services. 
 

• The Shire Administration and Depot Office is open. Please use the sanitiser 
provided at the automatic door & practice social distancing whilst visiting. 
Assistance via phone & email is also available.   Please note a thermometer will 
also be placed at the entrance way to take your temperature with remote 
automatic door opening in place.  Your patience is appreciated.  
 

• The Shire’s Department of Transport and Bendigo Banking Services are by 
appointment preferred, however if you attend the Shire with no appointment, 
and there is availability to assist with your transaction, then your query may 
be seen to, however we certainly recommend Booking an Appointment 
where possible by ringing Customer Service on 9628 7004 effective 
immediately.  
 
Online DOT licensing available via 
https://www.transport.wa.gov.au/licensing/licensing.asp  
 

• Gym Closed until further notice.  
 
• Public Toilets are open with QR codes displayed at entrance ways.  Additional 

cleaning is scheduled to be undertaken.  
 

• Caravan parks are open 
 

• Wayside rest areas are open 
 

• Community halls and sporting facilities are available for bookings.  
 

Submission of a COVID safety plan is required for event bookings: 
• Information on COVID Plans and the template re events of 500 or more 

people are available via:  https://www.wa.gov.au/government/document-
collections/covid-19-coronavirus-events  
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• For events/meetings and so for less than 500 people, please contact
the office for the appropriate template.

All planning and building applications will be processed within current 
timeframes. 

Council meetings will continue to be conducted in person within Council 
Chambers.  Members in the Gallery will be asked to be aware of their seating 
arrangements taking into consideration social distancing upon entering 
Chambers. 
Council meetings are recorded & posted to the Shire’s website following the 
meeting, to allow public viewing. Due to the size of the video recording, access 
may not work on mobile devices. Please try viewing from a desktop or laptop. You 
can also view the video at the Shire’s libraries.   

Public questions should be summited in writing to the President by 4pm the day 
prior to the meeting of Council. crpbantock@victoriaplains.wa.gov.au. 
A written response will be provided & recorded in the minutes. 
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